

MEMO

то:	Mayor, City Council, City Manager
FROM:	TROY TURNER, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR
RE:	PFAS UPDATE – WATER QUALITY
DATE:	OCTOBER 14, 2025

City staff, Scott Hunt from WHKS, representatives from Illinois State Water Survey (ISWS), and representatives from Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA) will be at the October 14, 2025, Council Meeting to talk about PFAS and give an update to the Council. As part of this presentation staff will go through a timeline of when our new water plant was complete and operational, the City's PFAS testing, health advisory and regulations, and public communication by the City. We will talk about the steps that City has taken and the steps the City will be taking in the future. Finally, we will discuss how our rates compare to other communities and how the solar project underway should help reduce the increase in water rates.